## EASTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN REGULAR MEETING 13 SEPTEMBER 2021 6:30 PM MINUTES

PRESENT: Chairman Bruce Flewelling, Scott Allen, Tammy Beaulier-Fuller, Norm Trask, Doug Blackstone and Jim Gardner Town Manager

Chairman Flewelling called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm

No Public Comment.

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve the minutes of 9 August 2021 Regular Meeting. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Town Manager Gardner stated that the agenda did not reflect the special meeting held on 2 September 2021 and ask that the Easton Board of Selectmen bring up the meeting next on the agenda.

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve the minutes of the 2 September 2021 Special Meeting. Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign treasure's warrants #57 - #66. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve the financial figures through 8 September 2021. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Selectmen Beaulier-Fuller made the motion to sign Authorization to Continue Remote Meeting Policy. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign Aroostook County Hazard Mitigation Plan – 2021 Update. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Trask made the motion to approve and sign abatement request for Rick Henderson. Selectmen Allen seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Selectmen Allen made the motion to approve and sign Supplemental Tax Certificate for Brian and Nicole Thibodeau. Selectmen Trask seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed information concerning Town of Easton's tax acquired property and the possibility of swapping land owned by an abutter to the proposed Prestile Community Park. After much discussion it filed for future consideration. So, noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen review information concerning the Town Office/Fire Department Preliminary Building Review. After much discussion Chairman Flewelling stated that he would like to have the floor structure, holding up the fire trucks on the second floor, studied for load bearing factors. So, noted

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed an email from various communities referencing wearing of face mask in public buildings. So, noted.

Easton Board of Selectmen reviewed Thank You card from Mitchell Flewelling. So, noted

During the Manager's report Town Manager Gardner informed the Easton Board of Selectmen that he would like to close the Town Office on 30 September and 1 October 2021 so that Cheryl Clark, Town Clerk and he may attend training in Augusta. Easton Board of Selectmen stated that as long as proper notification is messaged out to the public there was no issues with his request. Town Manager Gardner stated that there still have not been any applications for the position of Highway worker and will keep advertising. Town Manager Gardner stated that Easton Fire Department received a \$6,000 grant for new individual face mask and that Chief White was looking into a company that will help in getting bids for the fire truck from FEMA.

During Selectmen's Items, Chairman Flewelling asked if we could have an electrician look at the voltage load at the Food Pantry located in the cellar of the Odd Fellows Hall. So, noted

Selectmen Trask made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m. Selectmen Blackstone seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully Submitted, Jim Gardner Easton Town Manager